CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN CHURCH
ON 14th SETEMBER 2023 AT 7.00 P.M.

Present:
Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 
Mrs Bea Annis, Mr Jonny Annis, Mrs Kirsten Bowen, 
Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, Mr Chris James, 
Mr Peter Martin, Mrs Christine Peskett, and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

Apologies: 
Mrs Brenda Ford, Mr John Smith, Mrs Sarah Tillard and Mrs Jane Von Der Becke.
The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.
2023-53 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 20th JULY
The minutes had been circulated.

2023- 45 should read ‘beneficial’
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2023-54 MATTERS ARISING 

2023-52 choir there has no reply from Dudley Dean
2023-42 Safeguarding Rev’d Paul Mundy reported that he had been unable to

find any advice on ‘do not resuscitate’ on the safeguarding website.
2023-55 SAFEGUARDING

No problems are known.
2023-56 TREASURERS REPORT 
Notes on the financial statement for the period to 31st August 2023 were circulated. The Treasurer reported that as compared to the same period in 2022 they show that income was down by £4,962 and expenditure down by £1,143 giving a reduction of £3,783 for the 8 months. Rev’d Paul Mundy responded that there was a need to increase planned giving. The Parish Giving Scheme was discussed.  Under this facility the donor signs up for automatic increases of  their direct debit by inflation each year and the Scheme also collects gift aid which would help a new treasurer. The member can amend their donation amount at any time. The scheme will be considered. A giving day is planned for 26th November with various musical performers to be invited. Newick PCC has asked for 50% of the cost of the rectory and 50% of the cost of the youth worker. A proposal from Anthony Meadows that the PCC propose a 40% (Chailey) 60% (Newick) split for the cost of the rectory with a review at the end of the year was seconded by Peter Martin and AGREED by all. Funding for the youth worker has come from a grant and £5,000+ collected during advent in 2022. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that the PCC should pay half the cost of the youth worker (£5.800) and investigate what Chailey has paid from the £5,000 collected was seconded by Teresa Wenban and AGREED by all. The Treasurer reported that Chailey News costs have increased as more are being printed to cover the new housing and there is likely to be a short fall in the fund of £1,000 by the end of the year. The Parish Council will be asked to increase its grant and advertising fees increased.
2023-57 FUND RAISING 
Peter Martin reported that although the Flower Festival would be admission free, the concert, a raffle and refreshments including a bar should raise money (subject to obtaining the relevant licence). Brenda Ford has referred her son to Paul Corver as he may wish to use the Church for a jazz band venue. A jumble sale is planned for the spring.
2023-58 FABRIC AND BUILDINGS  
Paul Corver reported that a survey of the bell tower had been undertaken in light of the issues raised in the last quinquennial review concerning deteriorating wooden beams.  The surveyor concluded that the beams were likely Victorian and appeared sound.  However, he suggested the PCC consider introducing removal access covers at each concealed beam bearing point to enable proper future examination.  Also, to undertake minor repairs on some braces and have a woodworm survey to determine if active or aged.  These actions to be undertaken prior to the next quinquennial review in 2026.   
The new examining architect has reviewed the quinquennial report and concluded that some of the work is unnecessary. 
A surveyor will be undertaking an inspection in October of ventilation and damp issues to determine if there is any causal link to the delamination of the new flooring.   There has been no reply to the letter to the previous architect. A quotation has been sought for repairing the clock in the Church tower. Rev’d Paul Mundy will obtain an alternative quotation for repairs to the roof.
23-59 CHURCHYARDS
Paul Corver reported that work is to take place to spray the brambles in St Peter’s Churchyard and that bushes and rhododendrons will be worked on in the Churchyards. A churchyard clear up with the Geocachers is organised for 30th September.
2023-60 CHRISTMAS SERVICES

Sunday 10th December 
Christingle

10am


Friday 22nd December 
Carol Service 

6.00 pm

Sunday 24th December 



8.00 am






Crib Service 

3.00 pm






Midnight 

11.00 pm


Monday 25th December
Christmas Day

8.00 am









10.00 am

2023-61 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Mary White), £20 (Freda Bentley) and £15 (Brenda Ford) were drawn 
2023-62 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Citizens Advice– wish to hold sessions in the Church
Bonfire night – 11/11/23 refreshments will be provided in the Church
Isolated and Lonely – a person contacted now comes to Church each week
Intergenerational Opera – taking place for the next 5 weeks
Charity Commission Registration – not required
Banner– of Church activities with a QR code has been designed.
The meeting ended with a prayer and grace at 9.35 p.m.

